
Chemical Engineering Division of ASEE 

Business Meeting 

June 24, 2003 

 

Attendees: C. Stewart Slater, Robert Hesketh, Kevin Dahm, David DiBiasio, Scott Moor, 

Hossein Hariri, Wallace Whiting, Alan Fuchs, Geoff Silcox, Robert Barat, Frank King, 

Becky Toghiani, Jim Henry, Ron Willey, Sharon Sauer, Don Visco, Vicki Booker, 

Adeyinka Adeyiga, Tom McWilliams, David Silverstein, Randy Lewis, Brent Young, 

Carl Locke, John Gossage, William Krantz, Said Abu Bakr, Mike Cutlip, David 

Kauffman, Anton Pintar, Adrienne Minerick, Julie Jessop, Joe Shaeiwitz, Taryn Bayles, 

Stephanie Farrell, Mariano Savelski, Ted Wiesner, Steve Peretti, Richard Zollars 

 

1. Election Results 

Daina Breidis - Division Chair 

Richard Davis – Director 

Jim Newell - Treasurer 

 

2. Treasurer's Report from Jim Newell 

$16,520.40 in Bass Account 

$0 in Operating Account 

$3 membership dues referendum passed overwhelmingly 

 

3. Program Chair Reports from Daina Breidis and Becky Toghiani 

Jim Henry will chair the 2005 conference with Skip Rochefort serving as 

local arrangements chair. 

Chuck Coronella will chair 2004 conference with Geoff Silcox as 

local arrangements chair. 

Call for papers would be placed on Web Page and Newsletter 

Possible new sessions could examine biotechnology or decreased enrollments. 

 

4. Awards Chair report from Joe Shaiewitz 

Dow will continue support for lectureship award 

Eastman funding was secured through 2010 

ChE Education sponsored Fahien this year, but long term support is needed 

Bill Krantz agreed to help seek sponsorship 

 

5. Membership report from Robert Hesketh 

Robert Hesketh reported that division membership had risen to 819 from 807.  

David Silverstein will take over as Membership Chair. 

 

6. The 2008 meeting was moved to Pittsburgh (originally scheduled for Reno) 

 

7. A Straw Poll indicated an overwhelming preference to keep the banquet on Monday 

rather than Tuesday 

 



8. Robert Hesketh announced that funding was available to develop green engineering 

homework problem modules. 

 

9. The Southeast Region is trying to organize a ChE Division at Regional Meetings 

 

10. A suggestion that Powerpoint presentations be added to the website was favorably 

received 

 

11. Stew Slater passed the ceremonial wrench to new Division Chair David DiBiasio 

 

8.   The membership discussed taking on the curriculum survey of chemical engineering 

departments.  Some interest was expressed, but concerns about who would bear the cost 

existed.  Kim Novale was to be invited to the executive committee meeting in 

Indianapolis to discuss this issue. 

 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 12:28 P.M. 

 


